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Director’s Letter 

Dear Rosemead College Students: 

We are pleased to report that Rosemead College will be returning to 100% in-person instruction 

beginning Fall 2023. The Student and Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP) has ended its 

Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19) guidance, as of May 11, 2023, consistent with the end of the 

COVID-19 Public Health Emergency and the COVID-19 National Emergency. 

 

While the SEVP’s COVID-19 guidance was terminated as of May 11th, active F-1 students who 

entered the country before March 2020 were able to complete the 2022-23 academic year under 

the COVID-19 flexibilities through the summer 2023 quarter which will end on September 22, 

2023. 

 

Therefore, as per SEVP regulations, all Rosemead College F-1 students must return to campus 

in the Fall. 

What does this mean for your registration for the 2023-24 academic year (beginning 

October 2, 2023)? 

• For F-1 students, this means you are required to enroll in and complete 18 clock hours 

a week with face-to-face (FTF)* instruction.  

• Students must maintain 80% attendance to maintain status and students who do not 

maintain 80% attendance may be terminated. 

• If you plan to transfer to another institution, please contact the office immediately and 

the last date to request a transfer will be September 29, 2023. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

Sokha Bunly, DSO 

Associate Director 
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